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NIRB File No.: 09EN011 

NWB File No.: 2BE-NQN0914 

INAC File No.: N2012C0026 

January 9, 2020 

 

David Willis 

Environment and Permitting Coordinator 

De Beers Canada Inc. 

1601 Airport Road, NE Suite 300 

Calgary, Alberta T2E 6Z8 

 

Sent via email: david.willis@debeersgroup.com 

 

Re: Acknowledgement of the 2019 Annual Report for De Beers Canada Inc.’s “Nanuq 

North” Project 

 
 

Dear David Willis: 

 

Please be advised that the Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB or Board) received De Beers 

Canada Inc.’s (previously owned and operated by Peregrine Diamonds Ltd.) 2019 Annual Report 

for the “Nanuq North” project on January 8, 2020. 

 

Upon review of your submission we have concluded that De Beers Canada Inc.’s 2019 Annual 

Report for the “Nanuq North” project contains the information as required above and that there are 

no deficiencies to note. 

 

All documents received and pertaining to this project proposal can be accessed from the NIRB’s 

online public registry at www.nirb.ca/project/123961.  

  

mailto:david.willis@debeersgroup.com
http://www.nirb.ca/project/123961.
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If you have any questions or require further clarification, please contact the undersigned at (867) 

983-4622 or motokiak@nirb.ca.  

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 
 

 

Mia Otokiak 

Junior Technical Advisor 

Nunavut Impact Review Board 

 
cc: Richard Dwyer, Nunavut Water Board  

 Luis Manzo, Kivalliq Inuit Association  

 Maria Serra, Kivalliq Inuit Association  

 Brenda Osmond, Kivalliq Inuit Association  

 Ashley Burton, Kivalliq Inuit Association  

 Tracey McCaie, Crown – Indigenous Relations and Northern Affairs Canada  
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